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President’s Message -                                                                                                                                                  
Our next general meeting will be on May 4, 2021 at 7pm.  Our meetings are held at one of our spon-
sors - Jackson’s Cafeteria, 1453 E. Franklin Blvd, Gastonia.  You are not required to eat to attend our 

meetings, but Jackson’s has really good country cooked food, so come early and join us. 

 First of all, I owe each of you an apology for this very late newsletter again.  Here lately I can’t seem to 
keep Mr. Stillwell out of the hospital but we are working on it.  I think hospitals are the most boring and tiring 
places that a family member endure.  Plus Peewee is never a happy camper there either.  The cost of these 
hospital stays have been very expensive especially adding on the cost they charge for us doing dialysis at 
home.  I do not understand our health care system that it can take everything a person works for just to stay 
alive.  Frustrating!    

 Creekside was as special this year as it always is even in the rain.  But what is a little rain to bikers?   We 
party in all kinds of weather plus Gaston CBA had a successful weekend.  If you have never been, it’s a great 
weekend with bands, bike games, vendors and most of all friends coming together for a good time.  You can 
camp or just come during the day.  It’s only $20 for the entire weekend.  So make your plans for this fall’s 
event.  And please say a little prayer that it won’t rain. 

 Wow!  Our first Sunday event was a success!  There is so much going on in our area on Saturdays that 
we tried this and it worked.  Now how do you feel about it?  Did you like or dislike the Sunday Spring Fling?  
Would you participate next year if we have it on a Sunday?  What were your likes (or dislikes) about the ride?  
Drop Gabby, Donna or me a note on your views on this event being on Sunday.   We do our events at our 
September meeting in our to have them in the CBA Calendar for the next year so we need to hear from you 
as soon as possible about this event or other events.  Do you participate in our events?  If not—why?  What 
can we do to make them better to where you would want to attend?  We signed up or renewed 22 members.  

 It’s Myrtle Beach Rally time!  I really don’t know why they call it the “Myrtle Beach Bike Week” since most 
of the events take place south or north of Myrtle Beach (since they don’t seem to like bikers).  We always en-
joy the rally because Peewee’s MC rents a big house (usually on the beach) for the entire crew.  The best 
meal of the day (for me) is always Karo cooking breakfast.  He really does it up right and it’s always delicious.  
It’s not really about the “rally” but the friendship between brothers and sisters that make it a very special 
week.  Are you going?  If you are—please ride safe.  We have lost so many of our friends over the last couple 
of years so we don’t want to lose you. 

 Gaston CBA is going to be setting up at the Indian Dealership on May 29th for their IMC Parking Lot Party.  
Come out and have a great FREE time!  There will be a burger truck and traveling humidor plus other ven-
dors and organizations.  Indian has been one of our constant sponsors and for that we are very thankful.   

 May (as always) is National Motorcycle Awareness Month.   Do you know how important this is to us?  It 
shows the rest of the country that motorcycle safety and awareness about our laws are very important.  We 
don’t want laws to impede on our freedom but we also want laws to protect us.  This is why your CBA/ABATE 
of NC and the Motorcycle Riders Foundation is so important to all bikers.   Is your membership current?  If 
not there is an application in this issue or you can join or rejoin on line at the website listed above.  Plus you 
all know about the $3500 accidental death or dismemberment insurance that each member gets free from 
American Income Life.  And sadly we’ve had several claims already this year, so it is a good thing even 
though we sure don’t like putting in those claims.   By the way they can also provide you with all your insur-
ance needs so check them out when or if they contact you.        

                           As always—ride safe…….Jill 

http://www.gastoncountycba.com


  

 
Gaston County CBA / Meeting Minutes / April 6, 2021 

Meeting was held at Jackson’s Cafeteria with the meeting being called to order by Jill Stillwell. Pete led us 
in prayer and Jill led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                 
President (Jill Stillwell) – Jill welcomed and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.  Thanks to 
Jackson’s Cafeteria.  Please remember to silence or turn off your phones.                                                                    
Legislation – Please take the time to go to the MRF’s legislative section to keep up with what is happen-
ing in Washington and to contact your representatives regarding several Federal issues.  Your input is 
very important and only takes a few minutes.                                                                                                    
CBA and Other Area Events (Gabby) – Gabby read the list.  See the Events section of the newsletter 
for the list.                                                                                                                                                     
Newsletter –   Anyone can submit articles of motorcycle interest for the newsletter.  Just remember to 
site your source and include a link if possible.  Items for the newsletter are due to Jill Stillwell by the 15th 
each month (jillstillwell@bellsouth.net).                                                                                           
Vice President (Gabby) – Discussed several items under “new business”                                                                 
Secretary (Donna Barnett) – We have 291 members (227 renewals, 64 Life).  Please let Donna know if 
you have changes to your contact information (address, phone, or email) (deb2334@yahoo.com) or if you 
need a new membership packet.  You can save the chapter up to $25/year by receiving the newsletter 
online.  Renewals are included in the CBA emails, the monthly newsletter and members being notified 
through the US Postal Service and emails.  Memberships: single - $20, couple - $30.  Motion made and 
approved to accept the March minutes as they were published in the April newsletter.                                                    
Treasurer (Pete McGinnis) – Pete read the reports.  Motion made and approved to accept the report.  
Please contact Pete if you want more information about the details or want copies of the reports.                                
Master Sergeant at Arms (Ronnie) – nothing at this time                                                                                 
MSAP (Dodge) – Please contact Dodge if you are interested in teaching MSAP in the High School Driver’s 
Ed classes.                                                                                                                                                         
Products – “Watch for Motorcycles” yard signs are $5 each.  Patches are also available for purchase.  
New shirts are $15 each and old shirts are $5 each.  Polar Bear Run shirts are $15 each and the proceeds 
from these shirts is being donated to St. Judes (Mickey’s family chose the charity) so please buy a shirt. 
Old Business – 

2021 Ride Dates (Spring Fling Ride – Sunday April 18, IFRD – May 1, Independence Day Ride – Sun-
day July 4, Freedom Ride – September 11) 

Ride rates: different rates for CBA members vs. non-members.  Non-member rate includes a 1 yr 
membership (members $15/one, $25/two; non-members $20/one, $30/two) 

Motorcycle Profiling link on the state CBA page (it is under the “More” tab on the top right hand side of 
the page and is the last item under the tab).  https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-
profilingdiscrimination.html.   There is also a link (report discrimination) on our website 
www.gastoncountycba.com.                                                                                                                        

     We will be looking at doing some Sunday rides once the weather stays warm.  Please let us know if 
you have any suggestions for a destination. Brian “Spyder” Webb is working on this.  Some ideas 
that he currently has includes Stump House Tunnel and the Country Corner in Pickens SC. 

New Business – 

Spring Fling Ride on Sunday April 18th will start at Cycle Gear and end at Mountaineer Tavern.  Spyder 
will be doing the route and leading it.  We voted on grilled hot dogs. 

The Area Officers Meeting will be held Monday, April 12th @ SG’s Clubhouse – CBA providing the food.  
Dinner is at 6:30 pm and the meeting at 7:00 pm.  (The next meeting will be July 12th hosted by 
the GOC and will be held at the SG’s Clubhouse). Remember that these meetings are open to any-
one who schedules motorcycle related events in the greater Gaston County area. 

May 1st is International Female Ride Day (IFRD).  The ride will start and end at Indian Motorcycle.  
Registration will start at 9 am and KSU 10 am. We will be riding to Strawberry Hill in Chesnee. 

Creekside – We discussed and voted to have a membership special for new and lapsed members $15 
for individuals and $25 for couples.   

Other Business – None 

Close Meeting – Motion made and passed to adjourn meeting with Pete leading us in closing prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  Donna Barnett, Secretary 

mailto:jillstillwell@bellsouth.net
mailto:deb2334@yahoo.com
https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-profilingdiscrimination.html
https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-profilingdiscrimination.html
http://www.gastoncountycba.com


  

 

 PLACES THAT DO NOT ALLOW                                                                                                      

COLORS OR PATCHES                                                                                                                   

 B & J’s BBQ, Gastonia                                                                                                                                               
 Whiskey Mill, Bessemer City & Gastonia locations                                                                                             
 Hooters, Gastonia                                                                                                                                                 
 Cherokee Grill, Kings Mtn.                                                                                                                                       
 Iconz Bar & Grill, Gastonia                                                                                                                                       
 Rockhouse Tavern, Gastonia                                                                                                                            
 Friends Bar & Grill, Belmont                                                                                                                                                    
 Tony’s Bar, Charlotte                                                  
 Quillies, Lincolnton 

  The places we have listed above that DO NOT support the wearing of patches or colors in 
their establishment.  We believe this should not be a factor when we are only there to support 

their business.  

DO NOT     
ENTER  

STOP! 

 

2021 State CBA Legislative Agenda 

Our main focus for the 2021 long session will be - 

Anti-Profiling  

Equal Access to parking facilities built with taxpayer funds – we will reintroduce this bill  

Grass clippings on the roadways  

We will monitor legislation for anything that may come up regarding motorcyclists and we will be 
supportive of the groups pursuing “Hands free NC” legislation.  We will monitor lane filtering/splitting 
in the states where legislation has been passed. 

MRF High Priority 2021 Legislative Agenda 

Profiling: Continue pursuit of the House anti-profiling resolution mirroring the Senate version that 
passed unanimously. Build momentum for inclusion of anti-profiling language in other legisla-
tion. 

Renewable Fuels: Advocate for targeted changes to the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS). 

Autonomous Vehicles: Advocate and monitor any legislation or regulations related to motorcycles 
concerning connected and autonomous vehicles. 

Emission Regulations: Engage the EPA & Congress on any activity related to motorcycle emission 
regulations. 

Definition of a Motorcycle: Educate policymakers and advocate for change to current definition, that 
better reflects the current two- and three-wheel motorcycle landscape. 

Crash Avoidance: Continue to promote the theme of crash avoidance versus safer crashing urging 
NHTSA and the DOT to focus on crash prevention and rider education. 

Helmet Laws: Oppose any mandatory federal helmet, apparel or conspicuity standards. 

Black Box: Pursue legislative language that any collected or available vehicle data is the property of 
the consumer and in which the consumer has the choice to opt-out of having their personal data 
communicated to interested parties. 

Surface Transportation Reauthorization (Highway Bill): Advocate and pursue legislative efforts that 
impact motorcyclists in the Highway Bill, now set to expire in 2021. 

 



  

 

VICE PRESIDENT’S CORNER - 

Hello everrbody, would like to wish everyone a Happy Mother's Day. 

 

We set up again at Creekside Bike Rally  along with other vendors. Signed up some new Members as well as 

some lapsed. They took advantage of our Membership special… 

Like to welcome all new and lapsed members. Oh and did I say "Welcome back Beef"!!  

Great turn out in spite of the rains that came late Saturday..Watching the bike games is always a lot of fun. 

SkynDeep and Killing Time were rocking. Bobby with Smoky Mtn. BBQ had his food truck there, and yes I had 

a BBQ sandwich.  Saw some old friends and met some new. Had a awesome time. Looking forward to Fall 

Rally in September. 

 

Sunday April 18th was our Spring Fling Run. Registration at Cycle Gear. Turn out was good for a Sunday. 

Spyder, Our Road Captain led the group through the country roads to Blue Ridge Harley Davidson and from 

there to Mountaineer Tavern, where the ones that didn't get to ride set up our raffle prizes. "Griz" Jim Tench 

cranked up the grill and grilled some great hot dogs with fixings and desserts made by Our President Jill. Sold 

some t-shirts. Oh, if you've not see the ladies you need too. Several different colors and sizes. They have cap 

sleeves with a v-neck. Also the new Yard signs look great! Amanda Pleasant's won the Low hand, Michael 

Cline high hand, Billy Atkins won the 50/50 and Donna won the Budweiser Seltzer cooler. Congratulations to 

you all. A special thank you to Shawn Mann for all his help and support.  And for all the workers (mostly Offi-

cer's) that participated in making this a great day. Much appreciated. Thank you all for coming out. 

 

Our next date to set up is May 29th at Indian Motorcycle for their Parking Lot PaRtY from 11am - 2pm. Food 

trucks with Burgers, dogs and french fries. The traveling Little Havana Humador will be there. 

Stop by and see us! 

 

May is National Motorcycle Awareness Month.  Do you belong to a Motorcycle Rights Organization like the 

CBA/ABATE of NC? And if you don't - WHY?  This organization along with the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 

have made it possible for you to be able to customize your bike the way you want to, stopped motorcycle only 

checkpoints in NC as well as other important issues that we don't (or do) need.  We need you to join TODAY! 

 

Ride safe ~ 

Gabby, 

Vice President  

 

 

 



  

 



  

 



  

 
   We can’t accomplish our goals in Raleigh without your support.                                        

     Please renew  today.  Thank you.                                                                   
RENEWALS FOR 2020—MAY 2021 

 

September 2020 

Kole Pennington      
Toni Pennington                                  
Brandi Carver 
Robert Cloninger  
Donna Dowdle 
Kate Marshall  
Mike & Rose Mrotz  
Raymond Mrotz    
Steve & Cindy Ellis   
Michael De'Sha 
"Sissy" Justice 
OCTOBER 2020  
Ray Wooten 
Rodney Boheler 
November 2020 
Scott Carrigan 
Randy Brooks 
Jackson Ray 
Mike Campellone 
December 2021 
Paul Brock 
Roger Carpenter  
Jamie Carter 
Travis Greene 
Robert Martin 
Douglas Morris 
Shawn Smith 
Brandon Stevens 
David & Cindy Childress 
Galvin Clinton Bolen 
Michael Brown 
Kenneth Engelhardt 
Jason Bentley 
January 2021 
Jody & Ann Eudy 
Hugh Teague 
Tommy & Megan Pardo 
Brad Chester 
Wesley South 
Angela South 
February 2021 
Billy & Angie Starnes 
Mark & Crystal Ward 
                                          

March 2021 
Brandon Phillips 
Tina Cook 
James Wilkie 
Justin Burgess                             

Reggie Graham 

Melissa Lovingood 
April 2021 
Jeff & Miranda Willard 
Timothy & Lisa Lancaster 
Ronald "Ronnie" Jenkins 
Kent & Sandra Bishop 
Timothy Wix 
Bob Bynum 
Darrell Burris   
Kristina Wyatt 
Thomas & Jo Ann Townsend 
May 2021 
Bill & Gail Ruby 
David Lutz 
Dale Haskins & Cathy Farrar 
Jeff McCall & Lisa Stivala 
 
Welcome Back Lapsed  Members 
Calvin Stewart 
Michael & Amanda Pleasant 
Michael Cline 
Chuck & Pam Dalton 
Chris Atchley 
Chris Duncan 
Catherine Mary 
Michael Arrowood 
Stephen Breedlove 
Charles & Crystal Crawford 
Red & Janis Justice 
Bo Cathey 
Kenny & Jaren Buchanan 
 

Welcome New Members 
Pamela Starr 

Wayne & Edna Simpson 
David Dellinger Sr 

Steven Martin 
Kenrick Henry 

Welcome New Members (continued) 
Brain Bradford 
Bobby Tessener 
Butch Whitlock 
Grady Head 
Robert Weaver 
Michael & Sarah Faulkner 
Stephen & Paula Mason 
Eric & Kristin Tedder 
Wayne Ammons 
Barbara Warden 
Scott Reid 
Dakota Steinberg 
John & Crystal Bridges 
Josiah Williams 
Clark Williamson 
Kenneth & Melanie Stiwalt 
Randy & Brande Willis 
William Todd Moss Jr. 
Richard Sawyer 
Kathy Corriher 
Tyler Parker 
Mitchell Sigmon 
 

Is your name on this page?  Or did you lapse before May 2020?  If so we need you to renew to-

day!  It doesn’t matter if you belong to another organization or club, every biker needs to     be-

long to the CBA.  We are the only organization in NC that represents approximately 200,000 bik-

ers in the General Assembly.   If you know someone on this page, please encourage them to re-

new. Also if you have any ideas on how to retain our members, please let us know.    

Memberships can be renewed via PayPal using the CBA’s website: www.gastoncountycba.com; by mailing it 

to Gaston County CBA, PO Box 22, Lowell, NC 28098, at any event where the CBA is set up or in person at 

http://www.gastoncountycba.com


  

 

        Blue Ridge HD 

A special thank you to - 

Geno Pennington for serving Gaston CBA as an officer over the last several years.  Geno served as Vice 

President  and as a sergeant at arms.  We regret his departure but hopefully he will stay involved as a            

member. 

Roger “Dodge” Howard for serving Gaston CBA as  

an officer over the last several years.  Dodge was   

our MSAP Director trying to get this program back    

on track.  He also served as a sergeant at arms. 

We need good hard working members to fill these  

vacancies.  If you are interested, please let Jill or 

Donna know.  It takes working members to make     

an organization a success and we know there are 

members like that in our chapter.   

C:/Users/Administrator.FOSTER-3360/Documents/Blue Ridge Harley Davidson.pub
http://blueridgehd.com/


  

 

 



  

 



  

 

                                          GASTON CBA & AREA EVENTS  

Join us at Indian of Charlotte on May 29th for 

their—   

  ICM’S PARKING LOT PARTY 

     11AM– 2PM 

     Price—FREE 

Hang out with us for mouth watering burgers 

from Stateline Burgers, Dogs and fries food 

truck, cigars from Little Havana Humidor 

truck, and a really chill time!   

Gaston County CBA will have a booth at this 

event.   

110 Indian Walk, Lowell, NC  

May 4 @ 7pm – CBA General Meeting @ Jackson’s Cafeteria                                                        

May 7-16—Myrtle Beach Bike Week                                                                                             

May 14-15—AMCA Southern National Meet—Denton NC (Antique Motorcycle Club)                                                                                        

May 22—Guardian of the Children CAPA Ride (see flyer)                                                                                                                                                       

May 29—Indian of Charlotte ICM’s Parking Lot Party                                                                                             

June 5—Birthday celebration & fundraiser for SGMC & Gaston CBA lifetime member Peewee Stillwell 

June 12—Jessie’s Ride (flyer will be in the June issue but mark your calendar now) 

                                                                        



  

 

 

       We have NEW Look Twice Save A Life signs  
available for $5.  You can  purchase one or more at 
our runs or at our general meetings.  Just let us 
know where you want to pick one up so we will have 
it for you. We’ve had members & friends to be hurt in 
wrecks so buy a sign to put in your yard.   

1799  Hwy 55 West, Clover SC 29710 

803 222-4800 

 

   CBA & Polar Bear Run T-shirts available for men & 
ladies for $15.  You can purchase them at our runs or 
at the general meetings.  Just let us know what size 
and where you want to pick one up so we will have it  
for you.   



  

 

2021 GASTON CBA OFFICERS                                                                                                                                 

If you have any questions, suggestions or complaints concerning                                                                    

YOUR Chapter, please contact your officers.                                    

 

MASTER SERGEANT AT ARMS   
Ronnie Warren                                              

704 674-3686 
rw_sm@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 
Cathy “Gabby” Mintz 
704 868-4688  
ncharleygurl@yahoo.com 

PRESIDENT & EDITOR OF THE 
GASTON NEWS & REPORT 
Jill Stillwell 
704 913-7284 
jillstillwell@bellsouth.net 
 

 
SECRETARY: 
Donna Barnett 
704 287-4309 
secretary.gaston.cba@gmail.com 
 
 
TREASURER: 
Pete McGinnis  

 

Gaston CBA Treasurer’s Report 
March 2021 

 
Beginning Balance :     $ 2,348.74 
      Income: 
   $   30.00  Membership 
   $ 450.00  Newsletter Sponsor 
                                             
        
 
                              Total Income:   $   $480.00 
       Expenses: 
    $       13.48  President’s Supplies 
        $     134.00  Newsletter Postage 
        $     111.27  Software Subscription 
        $     356.17  Product Supply—Yard Signs  
                                                               
      Total Expenses:        $      614.92  
 
PayPal Balance:          2,892.88 
 
 
Ending Bank Balance                             $  2,213.82 
Pay Pal Balance               $  2,892.88 
Outstanding Checks          $     (50.00)     
 
Overall Total                                            $  5,056.70 
 
Respectfully submitted by Pete McGinnis, Treasurer  
f you have any questions concerning this report or you 
would like a printed copy of this report, please contact 
Pete McGinnis (information below).  

SERGEANT AT ARMS                                               

Griz Tench                        

 

 

 

CBA/ABATE of NC—GASTON COUNTY CHAPTER       

    Spring Fling—April 18, 2021                                                       

  Proceeds Benefit Gaston County Chapter 

 INCOME                                                           

  Ride     $   350.00                                                     

  Raffle    $   390.00      

  50/50    $   181.00      

  Extra Meals  $      54.00      

  Products   $     60.00      

  Donations   $      39.00           

 Total Expenses $ 1,074.00 

 ESPENSES             
  Best Hand    $   100.00         

  Worst Hand   $     50.00        
  Food      $   176.55         

      50/50 Payout     $    90.00            
  Membership   $  240.00        

  Products    $     60.00      
  Flyers/Adv /forms $      6.06                                             

 Total Expenses  $  722.61                                 
 Difference    $  351.39       

 - Donations    $    39.00                                
         $ 312.39                                   

20% to the State                            $62.48  
EVENT PROFIT                              $288.91 

mailto:rw_sm@hotmail.com
mailto:ncharleygurl@yahoo.com
mailto:jillstillwell@bellsouth.net
mailto:Secretary.gaston.cba@gmail.com


  

 


